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From the Principal

SA’s highest ever mean scores in: 

Reading Year 3 and 5

Spelling Year 3 and 5

Numeracy Year 5 

SA’s highest ever percentage of students

scoring in the highest test band in:

Reading Year 3 and 5

Numeracy Year 5 and 7

Spelling Year 3 and 5

SA’s year 9 writing mean scores are higher

than the Australian mean scores

NAPLAN

Students will soon come home with their

NAPLAN results. This is a great time to look at

their achievements. Our current year 5 and year 7

students who sat for NAPLAN in 2019, you will be

able to measure and see what growth they have

achieved. For our year 3 cohort, this data will

assist us greatly in our planning for  Numeracy

and Literacy learning outcomes.

Preliminary results indicate that our students

have maintained achievement levels to 2019 and

in some circumstance have shown slight growth.

As a State overall NAPLAN results have provided a

positive snap shot in our learning journey. The

message from our Chief Executive highlighted

some real positive gains.

Notably we have achieved:

We will continue to supporting our students

learning and we look forward to seeing further

evidence in our children’s learning growth from

Reading lexiles, Running Records, PAT data and

Phonics results.

School Uniforms
Our school, like all surrounding schools has a

School Uniform policy. The expectation is that

when students come to school, they are required

to wear school uniform with the correct school

colours. Aberfoyle Hub Primary school colours are:

navy blue, pale blue and white. 

Black is not part of our school uniform and we

would like to remind families to please make sure

children are not sent to school in the wrong

colours. We understand at times, there may be

special reasons for your child not to be able to

attend school in correct colours. Under such

circumstance, please communicate this with your

child’s teacher. 

Growth Mind Set
“Success is not final, failure is not fatal: it is the

courage to continue that counts.”

 – Winston Churchill

I find Winston Churchill’s quote as an inspiration to

the current times we are in. COVID is an ongoing

challenge that we all face and desperately try so

hard to avoid. As a State, we are all contributing in

our own little way to keep each and everyone of us

safe. QR check in, face masks, washing of hands, 
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SEPTEMBER
A R B U R Y  P A R K  C A M P  Y E A R  6/7  -  W E D  15T H  - F R I

17T H  S E P T  W E E K  9

A R T  S H O W C A S E  M O N  20T H  S E P T  W E E K  10  3 :30  +

5 -5 :30P M

J U M P  O F F  F R I D A Y  24T H  S E P T  W E E K  10

C A S U A L  D A Y  -  F R I D A Y  24T H  S E P T  W E E K  10

G O L D  C O I N  D O N A T I O N  -  N O  T H E M E

F R I D A Y  24T H  S E P T E M B E R  -  

L A S T  D A Y  O F  T E R M  3  -  E A R L Y

D I S M I S S A L  2 :30P M  

ASSEMBLIES

F R I D A Y  10T H  S E P T E M B E R ,  W E E K  8  -   P E  T H E M E

F R I D A Y  24T H  S E P T E M B E R ,  W E E K  10  -  W H O L E

S C H O O L  A S S E M B L Y

OCTOBER

A D V A N C E D  N O T I C E  

M O N D A Y  11T H  O C T O B E R  F I R S T  D A Y

O F  T E R M  4

P U P I L  F R E E  D A Y  -  F R I D A Y  5T H

N O V E M B E R  W E E K  4  T E R M  4

Term 3 BULLY AUDIT: 
A reminder that next week we will be conducting our second

Bullying Audit with all Reception to Year 7 classes. We are

committed to creating a supportive environment free from

bullying, harassment and violence. Data collected from these

audits will help inform and improve our practice to keep the Hub

a safe place for everyone.

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE
DATEDATEDATE

From the desk of the
Deputy Principal
by Sarah Magnusson

social distancing, abiding by SA Health and government guide

lines. All of the mentioned measures are designed to keep us all

healthy, safe and try to enjoy the freedoms that we do have. Each

positive actions we take, contributes to us being at school, not self

isolating and being apart as a school community.

Even though the context of when Winston Churchill shared this to

his people, the ‘courage to continue’, resonates now as it did

during his time as Prime Minster of Great Britain. 

From the Principal continued....

Around the
Courts

SPORTS NEWS
Interested in being a Coordinator or becoming a
coach? We need you!
School sports is an important part of your child's
development.
 
Please note that it is critical that we have

coaches for each sport BEFORE players can be

allocated to a team. The Hub offers a wide

variety of Out of Hours School Sports but we

need volunteers to keep them going.

2022 Coaches Required 
Coaches are required next year for Netball,

Soccer and Cricket.  A Sports Canteen

Coordinator is also required. Please contact

Sarah Magnusson, Deputy Principal, or indicate

on your child’s sports membership form if you

can help.



Hola  amigos .  This  i s  Señor  Giner  (Joaquín

Giner ) ,  the  Spanish  Teacher .  ¿Cómo  estás? .

Welcome  to  my  f i r s t  art ic le  for  the  school

newsletter .  

In  book  week  we  were  very  fortunate  to  have

with  us ,  in  Spanish  class ,  local  author  Hayley

Morton .  Hayley  has  written  severa l  books  for

k ids  inc luding  the  Captain  Plop  ser ies  and

ThinkBeings .  ThinkBeings  i s  a  book  for  kids

about  thoughts  and  emotions ,  one  of  the

topics  that  we  have  been  learning  in  Spanish

this  term  in  Junior  Pr imary .  Hayley  has  also

being  studying  Spanish  for  about  6  years  so

she  was  also  pract is ing  some  Spanish  words

with  our  excited  students .  After  reading

ThinkBeings ,  students  worked  on  some

act iv i t ies  with  vocabulary  in  Spanish  about

feel ings .  

 

This  has  been  a  great  exper ience  for  our

young  students  and  we 'd  l ike  to  say  thank

you  very  much  Hayley ,  muchas  gracias ,  for

coming  to  Aberfoy le  Hub  Pr imary  School  and

shar ing  your  t ime  with  us .

 

Nos  vemos  (See  you )

BY JOAQUIN GINER SPANISH
TEACHER

HOLA AMIGOSHOLA AMIGOS
THE SPANISHTHE SPANISH
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OSHC

Connect with the classroom on 

class dojo

Receive school notices and
Newsletter on Skoolbag

The Sept/Oct Vacation Care Program is out, registration forms are available from OSHC, the Front Office and
Skoolbag. Please remember to book by Tuesday the 14th of September (week 9 ) for booking availability and staff
rostering. 

Thank you again to all of our families for the continual support of our OSHC, we are very appreciative of the
numerous donations of games, condiments, snacks, paper towel, can recycling and craft needs. 

Please don't hesitate to contact OSHC with any queries, by calling in to talk to our staff, by phone: 8370 4500 or
on our Mobile: 0401 121 644.

From Sam Tuff the OSHC Director

SEPT/OCT VACATION CARE

Aberfoyle Hub Primary School
29 JEANETTE CRESCENT, ABERFOYLE PARK SA 5159

www.ahs@schools.sa.edu.au
dl.0536.info@schools.sa.edu.au

Follow us on Facebook 
facebook.com/AberfoyleHubR7school


